Republic of the Philippines

Bepartment of Education

REGION III
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF PAMPANGA

July 19, 2023

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. 286 s. 2023

ADMINISTRATION OF THE NATIONAL LEARNING CAMP ASSESSMENT (NLCA)

To: Asst. Schools Division Superintendents
Chief Education Supervisors
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
Public Secondary School Heads
Others Concerned

1. The Bureau of Education Assessment (BEA), through this division, shall conduct
the National Learning Camp Assessment (NCLA), an online computer-based
assessment for all Grade 7 and 8 Learners in all the public schools within the
following testing window.

Phase Time Frame Test-Takers School Year
Pre-Test June -July, 2023 Grades 7-8 | Same | 2022-2023
Pots-Test August 2023 Grades 8-9 | cohort | 2023-2024

2. The NLCA is designed to determine the effectiveness of the learning camp
intervention on the learning proficiencies of participating learners before and
after attending the National Learning Camp intervention program. The test shall
cover learning areas in English, Science, and Mathematics, wherein test items
measure varying levels of skills and competencies in a multiple-choice format
using the English language.

3. All Grades 7 and 8 shall take the exam in the schools. With this, the school
principal and the ICT Coordinator shall take the necessary preparations of
making the computers/laptops and internet connectivity available for use. The
NLCA is an online computer-based test that will be delivered through the Moodle
platform. For schools that are unable to hold the necessary requirements, an
alternative testing centers in strategic locations should be considered.

4. Also, all enrolled Grades 7 and 8 learners from all public schools should
activate/access their Moodle LMS accounts using their official DepEd Microsoft
accounts for the conduct of the NLC Assessment. School Testing and Division
ITO should ensure that the learners have access to their DepEd Microsoft
account and have accessed the DepEd LMS platform before the test

administration.
Address: High School Blvd., Brgy. Lourdes, City of San Fernando (P) A5y,
Telephone No.: (045) 435-27-28; Email Address: pampanga@deped.gov.ph ’ ‘E!




Republic of the ﬁhih’mxt’neﬂ
Bepartment of Education

REGION III
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF PAMPANGA

5. Adjunct to this, the preparations and guidelines that need to be considered for
the administration will be discussed in an orientation scheduled on June 22,
2023 (Thursday) at 9:00 in the morning through a Microsoft Teams
Platform Link to be informed through the public schools district
supervisors.

6. Participants of the orientation are the Education Program Supervisors (EPSvrs)
of English, Science and Mathematics, Public Schools District Supervisors
(PSDSs), Junior High School Public School Principals, School Testing
Coordinators, and the School ICT Coordinators.

7. Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is highly anticipated.

ROMEO M. ALIP PhD, CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent
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